
 
 
 
 
 
January 28, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
Re: Docket 21-035-05 

Notice of Intent to File 2021 Application to Revise Rates in Tariff Schedule 98, 
Renewable Energy Credits Balancing Account 

 
PacifiCorp, d. b. a. Rocky Mountain Power (“the Company”) hereby notifies the Public Service 
Commission of Utah that it intends to file its annual application to revise rates in tariff schedule 
98 – Renewable Energy Credit Balancing Account (“RBA”) on or around March 15, 2021.  
Although notice of intent is not required and generally not filed for the annual RBA filings, the 
Company is filing this notice of intent for the 2021 RBA to open a docket in order to facilitate 
early discovery in this matter.   

Informal inquiries may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823 or me at (801) 220-4526. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Emily Wegener 
Senior Attorney 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities (DPU) 
 Office of Consumer Services (OCS) 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Docket No. 21-035-05 
 

I hereby certify that on January 28, 2021, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was 
served by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

ocs@utah.gov   

Division of Public Utilities 

dpudatarequest@utah.gov   

Assistant Attorney General 

Patricia Schmid pschmid@agutah.gov 

Justin Jetter jjetter@agutah.gov 

Robert Moore rmoore@agutah.gov 

Victor Copeland vcopeland@agutah.gov  

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com  
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

Emily Wegener emily.wegener@pacificorp.com 

 
 
_____________________________ 
Katie Savarin 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 
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